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Jameson Road Landfill Site Community 
Update 

 

Month Number of reports Types of report 

April 1157 Mainly Odour 

May 525 Mainly Odour 

June 171 Mainly Odour 

July 45 Mainly Odour 

 

Current Situation 

We have seen an increase in odour reports over the last 24-48 hours.  We have officers 
out within the community today and will follow-up with Transwaste to find out why this may 
be happening. We will provide another update by the end of next week (19 July) when we 
have more details. 

 

Regulatory enforcement 

You will be aware that we served Transwaste with a Regulation 37 Enforcement Notice on 
24 May, suspending the acceptance of waste onto the site and requiring further work to be 
delivered by Transwaste at Jameson Road by 9 July. 

As required by the suspension notice, we carried out our inspection at Jameson Road on 
10 July and following this inspection we have not lifted the suspension notice at this 
time. 

While much of the work to cover the problem area of the site has been done, we need 
assurances that it is completed to the required standard. We will continue to monitor 
progress on site and ensure that Transwaste remains compliant with the suspension 
notice. The acceptance of waste on to the site is still not permitted and this will remain in 
place until we are satisfied. 

Our priority remains minimising off-site odour issues. We understand how unpleasant the 
recent odour issues have been and we are committed to ensuring that Transwaste make 
the necessary improvements for residents and the environment. 

We will continue to keep the community updated as the situation changes, by way of this 
newsletter and by keeping our dedicated page up to date. 

 

Next Steps 

Subject to us withdrawing the suspension notice at the point we are satisfied that 
Transwaste have complied, we will continue to maintain an increased level of regulation 
at the landfill. 

This will include auditing and inspections of the operations and in particular - 

https://consult.environment-agency.gov.uk/cumbria-and-lancashire/information-on-jameson-road-landfill-fleetwood/user_uploads/epr-reg37-5--transwaste-jameson-road-phase-2-24.05.2024.pdf
https://consult.environment-agency.gov.uk/cumbria-and-lancashire/information-on-jameson-road-landfill-fleetwood
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• the landfill gas management, 

• leachate management, 

• waste acceptance procedures. 

We will also place a high level of scrutiny on the engineering, construction and operation in 
the newest landfill cell. 

 

Compliance Assessment Reports 

We have been asked by members of the public to share more detail on our inspections at 
the site and the Compliance Assessment forms. We will be able to share more detail by 
the end of July and all inspection reports that would form part of any public register 
information will be published on our dedicated webpage at: 

Information on Jameson Road Landfill Site, Fleetwood, Lancashire - Environment Agency 
- Citizen Space (environment-agency.gov.uk) 

 

Reporting the odour 

Reporting helps us to build up a picture of the extent and impact of the odour issue within 
the community. We encourage people to continue to report to us on our 24-hour incident 
hotline: 

0800 807060 
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